
NYS Senate President Pro Tempore Malcolm A. Smith 
Announces the Reconvening of the

New York State Tri-Level Joint Legislative Task Force

Queens Co-Chairpersons:
U.S. Senator Kirsten Gillibrand, Queens Borough President Helen M. Marshall, 

State Senator Shirley L. Huntley, State Senator José Peralta, Assemblyman Michael Miller, 
Assemblyman David  I. Weprin,  Assemblywoman Audrey I. Pheffer, Assemblyman Michael G. DenDekker, 
Assemblyman Jeffrion Aubry, Council Member Julissa Ferreras and Council Member Leroy G. Comrie, Jr.

(list in formation)

You are invited to testify at a Joint Legislative Hearing titled
“Jobs for the 21st Century”

 
Friday, April 23, 2010
10:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.

Queens Borough Hall
120-55 Queens Blvd., 
Kew Gardens, NY 11424

The New York State Tri-Level Joint Legislative Task Force is charged with bringing the three layers of government together in 

a coordinated effort to help create jobs in the 21st century.

The Task Force represents a strategic opportunity to receive input from the public, private and not-for-profi t sectors through public 

hearings, virtual broadcasts, and written testimony. 

This vital information will then be compiled in a report to better determine what the local, state and federal governments can do to attract 

companies and facilitate entrepreneurship. We need to create jobs by showing that New York State is open for business!

In order to testify at this hearing, you must pre-register by e-mail at TRILEVELTASKFORCE@GMAIL.COM 

or by calling Senator Malcolm A. Smith’s offi ce at 718-528-4290.


